MINUTES OF A MEETING OF NARBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 6 FEBRUARY 2017 IN THE CHURCH CENTRE BEGINNING AT 7.30pm
Present:



Mr A Brinsdon

Chairman



Mr D Williams 

Vice-Chairman



Mr S Davey


Councillor



Mrs R Green


Councillor



Mr M King


Councillor



Mr P Wilkinson

Councillor and Breckland Councillor

Also in Attendance:



One Member of the Public



Mr D Burchell

Clerk to the Council
1. Apologies.  Apologies were accepted from:

a. Councillor J Collins

b. Norfolk County Councillor P Smyth

2. Minutes of Meeting Held On 4 January 2017.  The Minutes of the Meeting held Wednesday 4 January 2017 were unanimously approved and signed as a true and accurate record of the Meeting.

3. Declarations of Other Registrable Interests.  Councillor Wilkinson declared Other Registrable Interests in Items 8a and 8b.
4. Public Participation:

a. Member of the Public.  Nothing to bring to the Meeting.

b. Breckland District Councillor:

i. The Breckland Council website has had a makeover and should prove more user friendly.

ii. The last public consultation on the Breckland Local Plan is due to take place sometime in May.

5. Chairman’s Announcements.  None.

6. Welcome Pack;

a. The following items were suggested for inclusion in the ‘New Residents Welcome Pack’:

i. Local Doctors

ii. Council Meetings

iii. Clerk contact details

iv. Bin Collections

v. Street light fault reporting

vi. Community centre

vii. Social Club

viii. X1 Bus service

ix. Emergency Plan

x. Church

xi. School

b. Information provided would be basic but would include web site where appropriate and other contact details.

c. It was agreed that the pack should not exceed A4 pamphlet size.

d. The Clerk will produce a draft copy for the next meeting.

7. Marham Road Street Light Fittings.  It was proposed by Councillor Williams, seconded by Councillor Green and unanimously resolved to convert the 4 street light along Marham Road to LED fittings at a cost of £1,340.00 excluding VAT.

8. Planning Applications:

a. 3PL/2016/1084/F – Aggro Palace, Swaffham Road – construction of 11/2 storey detached dwelling to replace existing modular/mobile home – undecided.

b. 3PL/2016/1423/F – Former Veltshaw builders, Pentney Road – conversion of office space to 4 residential units – permission refused.

9. Correspondence.  No significant correspondence received.

10. Reports. None.

11. Finance.  It was proposed by Councillor Wilkinson, seconded by Councillor King and unanimously resolved that the following invoices be approved for payment:
a. D J Burchell – Clerk’s salary for January - £280.00

b. HMRC – PAYE for January - £69.80

c. HAGS SMP – Provision of Tango Swing - £425.40

d. D J Burchell – Petty cash - £50.00

12. Village Matters:

a. Brambles.  Councillor Wilkinson asked that highways and the owner of the water meadow be asked to clear the brambles partially obscuring the view along main Road in the vicinity of the Ship Inn corner.  Clerk to take action.

b. OVP Street Sign.  It was noted that the need for a replacement street sign at Old Vicarage Park had been passed to Breckland Council.

c. Swaffham Road Light. It was noted that Westcotec were still awaiting UK Power to connect the overhead cables to the new street light on Swaffham Road.  The latest estimate was for the work to be completed over the next 2 weeks.

d. Footways Along Main Road.  It was noted that the need for the footways to the west of the Rectory to the parish boundary at Ship inn corner be cleared of leaves etc has been passed to Breckland Council.

e. Denny’s Walk Development.  It was noted that the name put forward for the Denny’s Walk development had been rejected by the Breckland Street Naming team as it was not within national guide lines. It was unanimously agreed to submit the following suggestions – ‘Canon Close’ and ‘Valley Rise’ – Councillor Wilkinson agreed to advise Flagship Housing accordingly.

f. Chalk Lane Development.  Councillor Davey asked whether the street names already in place on the Chalk Lane development had been approved by Breckland Council.  The Clerk would confirm with the Breckland Street Naming team as to which street names have been selected.

g. Un-adopted Roads in Chalk Lane Development.  Councillor Williams expressed concern as to how the Council now stood with regard to their responsibility for the maintenance of the street lights in the Chalk Lane development now that the roads are not being adopted by the County Council.  The Clerk will contact Norfolk County Council for guidance with a copy of the request to our County Councillor.

h. Litter Bin.  A request has been received for the council to consider installing a litter bin at the Norman Gates entrance to the Playing Fields.  It was unanimously agreed that it was highly unlikely that such a bin will be utilised and would prove a waste of money.

13. Next Meeting. It was noted that the next meeting is on Monday 6 March.  Items for inclusion on the agenda will include:

a. Welcome Pack.

b.   Change of Banker.

The Meeting closed at 8.10pm.     
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